
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
July 7, 2005 

 
PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, 
 
 Complainant, 
 
 v. 
 
SOUTHERN ILLINOIS POWER 
COOPERATIVE, an Illinois not-for-profit 
corporation, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 PCB 04-201 
 (Enforcement - Air) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
 On July 7, 2005, the parties participated in a telephone status conference with the hearing 
officer.  Settlement discussions had been delayed pending the Illinois Environmental Protection 
Agency’s review of the proposed supplemental environmental project.  The SEP was not 
approved.  The parties have now agreed to a penalty amount, and continue to finalize language 
for the proposed stipulation and settlement agreement.   

 
The parties are directed to participate in a telephone status conference with the hearing 

officer at 10:00 a.m. on September 8, 2005.  The telephone status conference will be initiated by 
the complainant.     

 
 IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 
  _____________________ 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
webbc@ipcb.state.il.us 

 


